
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Karen Daytrailrider6155@gmail.com

Date: 8/18/2017 8:37:02 AM
Subject: Re: Quadruple Murders in Pendleton

​Dear Ms. Day, pardon my late reply, but I've been on the road. We'll speak to Sheriff McBride about this, and 
I'll get back to you as soon as possible. Thanks

Danny


From: Karen Day 
Sent: Wednesday, August 16, 2017 3:47 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: Quadruple Murders in Pendleton 
 
I talked with you Monday at Lebanon Baptist Church about the murders of my family in Pendleton in 2015. My 
Aunt Barbara Scott and cousin Mike Scott along with Mike's wife Cathy and her mother Mrs. Taylor were 
murdered October 31, 2015 in their home on Refuge Road in Pendleton. It is our understanding that arrest 
warrants were signed and ready to be served this past December and our new Solicitor stopped them from 
being served. It has almost been two years since this horrible crime and even though the Sherriff's Office and 
Solicitor's Office know who are responsible for this they haven't made an arrest. Our family would appreciate 
any help that the Lieutenant Governor could give us in this matter. Thank you for looking into this matter for 
us.

Karen Day
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